
 

 

  
LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 

 
STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION 

 
 

The Environment Portfolio, Councillor Colin Smith has made the following executive 
decision:  
 

SEVENOAKS WAY (A224) PROPOSED UTC SCOOT SYSTEM 
 

Reference Report: 
Sevenoaks Way (A224) Proposed, UTC Scoot System 
Enc. 1 for Sevenoaks Way (A224) Proposed, UTC Scoot System    
 
 
Decision: 
 
(1)  That the proposal to introduce a UTC Scoot system to this section of the 
A224 Cray Avenue/Sevenoaks Way from Poverest Road to Main Road be 
approved. 
 
(2) That authority be delegated to the Executive Director of Environment and 
Community Services, in consultation with the Portfolio Holder and Ward 
Members, to approve the scheme’s detailed design.  
 
Reasons: 
 

This section of the A224 along Cray Avenue and Sevenoaks Way is one of the most 
congested roads in the borough. Various proposals have been made to aid traffic 
movements and reduce congestion, some of which are currently being installed. In 
order to maximise the benefits of these improvements it is proposed to install a 
system that will link the traffic lights along the route and improve traffic flow.    
 
The proposed decision was scrutinised by the Environment PDS Committee on 19th 
November 2013 and the Committee supported the proposal. 
 
 
 

………………………………………….. 
Councillor Colin Smith  
Environment Portfolio 
 

Mark Bowen 

Director of Corporate Services 
Bromley Civic Centre 
Stockwell Close 
Bromley BR1 3UH 
 

Date of Decision:   4 Dec 2013 

Implementation Date (subject to call-in):   11 Dec 2013  
Decision Reference:   ENV13020 

 
 


